



October 30, 2018

Re: Endoscopy Litigation Update

Dear Client:

I hope this letter finds you well. There has been a development that significantly impacted the lawsuit that we filed on your behalf because of your potential exposure to Hepatitis, as a patient of The Endoscopy Center of Southern Nevada or related clinics.

As you may know, in 2009, the Endoscopy Center of Southern Nevada, and related clinics, filed for bankruptcy protection. Many of the medical providers, including Dr. Desai, also filed for for bankruptcy protection. Your case was submitted to the Bankruptcy Court since you had a claim against Dr. Desai and/or one of the Clinics. Since 2009, there has been prolonged litigation over these claims in the Bankruptcy Court.

We continued to pursue your claims in the Bankruptcy Court in an attempt to provide you with an avenue of recovery. However, on October 18, 2018, the Bankruptcy Court rendered its Final Account and Distribution Report.<sup>1</sup> Your claim, along with thousands of claims of other patients, were categorized as unsecured claims. All unsecured claims, like yours, were discharged without payment. In other words, you and thousands of other patients like you, will not receive any money.

This was our final avenue of possibly recovering money for you regarding this terrible event. Since the Bankruptcy Court has issued its Final Order, we will now close your file and will not take any further action.

It has been a pleasure representing you, and we wish you the best of luck in the future.

ROBERT T. EGLET, ESQ. ROBERT M. ADAMS, ESQ.

RMA/kh

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> A copy of the Bankruptcy Court's Final Account and Distribution Report can be viewed on our website at <a href="https://www.egletlaw.com/bankruptcy-final-order/">https://www.egletlaw.com/bankruptcy-final-order/</a>